

Superannuated Teachers of Saskatchewan

2311 Arlington Avenue Saskatoon, SK S7J 2H8

Phone: 306-373-3879 Fax: 306-242-2538 E-mail: <u>sts@sts.sk.ca</u> Website: <u>www.sts.sk.ca</u>

June 18, 2024

Roger Régimbal 2448 Promenade Orient Park GLOUCESTER ON K1B 4N1

Dear Roger:

Two resolutions were passed at the STS Annual General Meeting in May that I wish to make ACER-CART aware of. Although these resolutions are not specifically calling for ACER-CART to take action on these items, I do want to raise them to your attention.

C.1 BE IT RESOLVED that the STS Executive work with ACER/CART and SSM to advocate for the government to initiate a tax credit for seniors for their participation in activities to improve physical and mental health.

D.6 BE IT RESOLVED that the STS lobby the Provincial and Federal governments to include Massage Therapy as a tax deductible health expense for taxpayers.

We will continue conversations with our Provincial Executive regarding what might be the best ways to work to accomplish what is desired in these areas given ACER-CART's resources and priorities as well as our own.

Thank you and best wishes for a relaxing summer!

Sincerely,

Murray Wall

Executive Director

Superannuated Teachers of Saskatchewan

cc. Bill Berryman, President
Helen Sukovieff, Western Regional Officer